Visit of Esmee Duman (Project Coordinator UNICA Student Conference
University of Amsterdam)  to Rachel Auckott /University College London 

Date: August 28th 2003 

On the 28th of August I visited my colleague Rachel Auckott at the University College London. 

The purpose of my visit was to discuss the problems, the success and the whole organisation of the UNICA Student Conference, because Londen had organized it in April 2002. 

One very important subject was the time schedule: when to send the invitations, to launch the website, to select the chairs. Other important issues were how many students were necessary to assist, how to decide on the themes of the conference, how to get money from the European Commission, firms or the government. 

We have talked also about the speakers and the fact that you need some back up in case there are urgent political matters and speakers have to cancel.

Important issues according to Rachel were: 

· Specific information on the accommodation is necessary and should be given to the participants

· rules about visa applications 

· guest speakers ( you always need back up, also from your own university) 

· you have to stick to a deadline for determining the delegation

· check the flight schedules before the conference 

· if people want to stay longer, they have to arrange this themselves

· to arrange an expert meeting for the chairs before the conference

· to count in coffee breaks in the fora meetings

· stick to the fact that no switching in delegations is allowed

· invite representatives of the Embassies of the participating countries in your own country

· invite people who are interested in the plenary session on the closing day

· send everyone a pack of information to every participant

· hand out a certificate of participation

· training of the chairs is very important: first a training before the conference and one month before the conference a training of one day  to freshen up

· the voting: you should be very clear about the voting procedure, otherwise for example there will be confusion about what ‘majority’ means. 

It was very good to talk to my colleague Rachel Auckott, especially because she did a lot of the work by herself. 

Kind regards, 

Esmée Duman 

